From:

Sent: Tuesday, 18 July 2023 10:40 AM

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Request For Additional Information - Objection to DA2023/0130

I CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Members of Cumberland,
| am writing to express strong objections to the development proposals outlined in DA2023/0130 involving the demolition of existing buildings and the construction and
rehabilitation of community waste disposal sites.

As a resident of the area and concerned about the environment, | am convinced that this project will have a negative impact on our environment, the welfare of residents
and the overall ecological balance.

One of the most pressing concerns regarding this proposal is its potential impact on traffic congestion in our region. The current transport impact report does not consider
recent new housing construction as part of the development proposal, specifically the 4-34 Church Street, Lidcombe development. The influx of people living in these newly
constructed homes has already strained the local road infrastructure and increased traffic on Church Street via the railroad and Arthur Street.

The proposed waste dump will further exacerbate existing congestion on Church, Rail and Arthur Streets, especially on the A3 Motorway. Increased vehicular traffic
associated with waste transport increases waiting times, slows travel times, delays traffic flow and emergency response times, creates inconvenience to local residents, and
negatively impacts the safety of pedestrians and cyclists in the area.

Also, this is an area where there is a primary school, so it will not provide a good environment and safety for children.

Many young generations are moving to this area these days in search of a better educational environment and a safer place. In addition, as a place where many elderly
people live, we request that the Cumberland Council re-evaluate the approval of the development proposal DA2023/0130 so that all generations, from children to adults,
can live safely in a good environment.

Prioritizing the health and well-being of our communities as well as protecting our natural resources and wildlife habitat is critical for the future.

Therefore, we request that a thorough environmental impact assessment be conducted.

| believe the Cumberland Council will take these objections seriously and take the necessary steps to address the concerns of residents.

Thank you for considering this matter.

We look forward to your prompt response to our objections.

Here is my detaials

Name :

Address

Contact :

Document Set ID: 11234236
Version: 1, Version Date: 13/11/2024





